SELECTBOARD MEETING OCTOBER 15, 2003 7:30 P.M.

This meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at the Town Office in Dummerston Center, Vermont.

Members Present: Paul Normandeau, Chairman; Shorty Forrett, Vice-Chairman; Lester Dunklee, Clerk; Jack Manix, Cindy Jerome.

No visitors present.

A motion was made and passed to approve the minutes of October 1, 2003 and to pay Warrants 8 & 8P.

The Board discussed discontinuing Jim Boyd Road and set a hearing date for such purpose on November 26, 2003 at 7:30 PM.

A letter was sent to Diane Colgan, Right of Way Agent, Dept. of Transportation, accepting the deed for land between Route 30 and the West River next to the covered bridge. It was noted that there is a condition in the deed that there is to be landscaping along the Route 30 side.

The Compliance Audit was discussed. Paul said that John Daley would come here within a month to inspect and advise us. We may want to budget and plan to build a cover for our sand pile.

Shorty reported that all abutting land owners (about 6) along Hopkins Road have easements to the road.

The Board discussed a possible real estate transaction.

Paul left at 8:50 PM after which the Board discussed the upcoming Meadows School Act 250 hearing on October 22, 2003. Jack will draft a letter concerning the Selectboard's position on the matter. Meeting adjourned 9:05 PM

Approved
Paul E. Normandeau, Chairman
Lester L. Dunklee, Clerk

Minutes: Lester L. Dunklee, Clerk